Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
My request is in relation to dropped kerbs/vehicle access crossing applications. 

Do you charge for dropped kerb applications?

Yes/No

Yes – we only charge the costs for constructing the crossing. We do not charge an administration fee per application.

If yes how much do you charge per application and what year was this charge implemented?
We only charge the costs for constructing the crossing. We do not charge an administration fee per application.

Since the charge was implemented has there been an increase/decrease in applications and what percentage plus or minus was this?
We have always charged for the construction of crossings, so therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
Please complete the below table for number of applications for dropped kerbs and income per financial year. 
	Financial Year
	Number of Applications
	Income generated from Applications (£)
	Number of drop kerb constructed
	Income generated from constructions of dropped kerbs (£)

	2010/11
	513
	Nil
	193
	146,533.37

	2011/12
	371
	Nil
	175
	125,611.68

	2012/13
	349
	Nil
	160
	137,994.78

	2013/14
	420
	Nil
	191
	151,816.86

	2014/15
	435
	Nil
	268
	213,514.42

	2015/16
	464
	Nil
	202
	173,941.73

	2016/17
	196
	Nil
	89
	79,650.47


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

